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Importance of Including Farmworker Population 

The CECâ€™s efforts to promote building decarbonization in an equitable and inclusive 
approach are commendable. Among the state's disadvantaged communities, we would 

like to call particular attention to the plight of agricultural workers. Californiaâ€™s 
400,000 farmworkers face some of the greatest health threats from climate change, 
including heat stress and wildfire smoke exposure in their outdoor work as well as at 

home. Farmworker housing offers little respite from high temperatures and poor air 
quality, as most residences have no or low-performing cooling technology. Despite the 

disproportionate climate impacts borne by these workers, their communities are often 
overlooked in public programs.  
 

The Equitable Building Decarbonization program offers a unique opportunity to extend 
health and energy equity to agricultural workers. Farmworker properties, by and large, 

fit the program criteria of Property Eligibility (manufactured/mobile), Fuel Type (fossil 
fuel for water heating) and Income (less than 80% AMI). We urge the CEC to specify 
the farmworker population among the disadvantaged communities to be benefitted by 

heat pump installation and retrofits, given both the high demand and the 
disproportionate burden they bear from climate change impacts. 


